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Independent auditor’s report to the Scottish Wildlife Trust 
(continued) 
 

The most significant laws and regulations that have an indirect impact on the financial statements are 
those in relation to the Data Protection Act 2018 and the Management of Health and Safety at Work 
Regulations 1999. We performed audit procedures to inquire of management whether the group and 
charitable company are in compliance with these law and regulations and inspected reports available 
on the Health and Safety Executive and the Information Commissioner’s Office websites respectively, 
and inspecting minutes of meetings of the Council and relevant sub-committees. 
 
The audit engagement team identified the risk of management override of controls and the risk of cut-
off in revenue recognition for legacies, donations and grants as the areas where the financial 
statements were most susceptible to material misstatement due to fraud.  Audit procedures 
performed included but were not limited to testing manual journal entries and other adjustments, 
evaluating the business rationale in relation to significant, unusual transactions and transactions 
entered into outside the normal course of business, challenging judgments and estimates such as the 
provision for dilapidations. 
 
A further description of our responsibilities for the audit of the financial statements is located on the 
Financial Reporting Council’s website at http://www.frc.org.uk/auditorsresponsibilities.  This 
description forms part of our auditor’s report. 
 
Use of our report  
This report is made exclusively to the members, as a body, in accordance with Chapter 3 of Part 16 of 
the Companies Act 2006, and to the charitable company’s trustees, as a body, in accordance with 
section 44(1)(c) of the Charities and Trustee Investment (Scotland) Act 2005 and regulation 10 of the 
Charities Accounts (Scotland) Regulations 2006 (as amended). Our audit work has been undertaken 
so that we might state to the members and the charitable company’s trustees those matters we are 
required to state to them in an auditor’s report and for no other purpose.  To the fullest extent 
permitted by law, we do not accept or assume responsibility to anyone other than the charitable 
company, its members as a body, and its trustees as a body for our audit work, for this report, or for 
the opinions we have formed. 

 
 
 
 

Kelly Adams CA MA (Hons) (Senior Statutory Auditor)     
For and on behalf of RSM UK Audit LLP, Statutory Auditor 
Chartered Accountants 
First Floor, Quay 2 
139 Fountainbridge 
Edinburgh 
EH3 9QG 
 
Date: 30 June 2021  

 
 
RSM UK Audit LLP is eligible to act as an auditor in terms of section 1212 of the Companies Act 2006 




















































































































